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To Our Investors:

This August 2003 newsletter will bring you current on our two major projects. In camp we
have drilled two 900"+ holes and part of a third. We have temporarily put a halt on drilling to
install a large hydraulic oil cooler to combat a severe over -

heating problem occurring as we drill below 500". Also we
needed to increase the pressure on one of the extraction pumps.
Larry Butler and Randy Stenberg have done a fine job on both.
In the meantime, Mr. Hewitt, our electronics expert arrived and
did a 360° survey around our first 980" hole. If you recall, we
dropped through a very loose shale type strata at 835" to 860"
His survey indicates the larger part of the anomaly is another 60’
further into the hillside. Our plans are to finish the third hole at
the center of camp then level off a pad and drill the hillside
target to attempt to hit the open portion of the anomaly. Our
goal is one-to-two 1000’ holes a month barring any unforeseen
mechanical problems.

Our second project — creating a tunnel above and slightly to the right of the old Carbonate
King Zinc Mine directly on Snard's Fault System — is progressing very well. The objective is
to intersect Dorr’s passage on the west side of Kokoweef Mountain. Big Jim Hanhardt and
Charlie Powers have driven a tunnel over 150". Richards and Brocaw (the two geologists that
mapped and found the lower zinc deposit in the 1940’s) projected
two possibilities in tunnel length. To ' 5
intersect the thrust fault and Snard's Fault, s ' d F ] |t .
the first calculation was 150’ and the nar S ; a g P
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intersection has not been reached, Jim and

Charlie will continue to the second
projection. We have included in the
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newsletter two photos showing the activity %
of Snard's Fault. We hope when we reach  §
the intersection of the two faults we will
find the voids possibly leading to the river
and Dorr’s original passage way.
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Our problem now is we need to purchase more powder, caps, boosters prell and diesel fuel to
continue our project. Big Jim and Charlie will return on August 15" ready to drill, blast and
drive tunnel. We should reach our goal within 30 days.

Our needs are:

+ 5000 gallons diesel @1.00 per gal. $ 5,000.00
= Powder, caps, prell, etc. $ 2,500.00
s Camp expenses — 2mo. $ 6,000.00
#~ Annual claim permit to BLM $ 2,300.00

Total $15,800.00

Some investors send regularly (we thank you), others wait for a letter asking for help. If any
of you would add to your investment, we could use $50.00 to $100.00 or more as long as you
don’t hurt yourself financially.

We have worked long and hard on this project. We hope to bring it to a successful completion
as soon as possible with as little cost as possible.

Without our investors all would be impossible — *ﬁ&‘%g@‘ ef"’dey @JG@

Yours truly,

L
La#fy Hahn, Zresidem & Board of Directors




